
 
 

 
 
 

November 7, 2023 
 

Julie Mikulas 
Martin Marietta Materials, Inc. 
1800 N Taft Hill Road 
Fort Collins, CO 
80521 
 
Re: Correction to Inspection Problem Extension Request Approval, Cortner Pit, Permit File No. M-1986-159 

 
 

Dear Julie Mikulas, 
 

On November 7, 2023, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (DRMS/Division) 
received Martin Marietta Materials, Inc.’s request to extend the deadlines for the following corrective 
actions for the Cortner Pit, M-1986-159, from the current due date of November 11, 2023 to: 
 
 November 18, 2023: "Operator shall implement the existing weed control plan and provide 

photo evidence to the Division." 
 

 December 11, 2023: "Operator shall submit an Acreage Reduction by the corrective action date." 
 
However, Martin Marietta Materials, Inc. has already submitted the Acreage Reduction required for the inspection 
problems.  The Acreage Reduction (AR2) application was deemed complete on October 12, 2023. At that time, the 
Division considered this inspection problem: abated. 
 
The Division therefore approves the extension request for the weed control citation. The new due date for this 
remaining inspection problem is set for November 18, 2023. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 
836-0967, or by email at amber.gibson@state.co.us 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Amber M. Gibson 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 

mailto:amber.gibson@state.co.us


 
 

cc: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
Brock Bowles, DRMS 

 


